Portmoak Village Hall, AGM on 27 October 2016

Minutes
The meeting was opened by Chairman Wendy MacPhedran. 

We had received regrets from Alex Nicol, Enid Brown, Louise Gordon, Simon Byford, Clare Abbott-Smith Elaine Carruthers and Mike Barnacle.
Minutes from 31March 2016 meeting were approved, proposed by Shelagh Goudie and seconded by Pat Nicol.
The Chairman thanked Rachel Webb and her Dance Connect teachers for the years of support through her dance classes.
The Chairman’s Report was brief: 
The Hall had no major expenses this past year and we enjoyed steady activity with our regular users and several private parties. We were lucky to have the P&K’s Community Service people paint the upper walls of the main room in the Hall. Our only expenses were the materials.  Also, a group of volunteers planted shrubs in the garden by the front of the building this past summer and it is growing nicely. One of the highlights of this past year was Perth & Kinross Heritage Trust’s Archaeology Day in June. About two hundred people from all corners of the UK visited the Hall and also the Green in Scotlandwell. They enjoyed lectures, displays, and presentations, particularly about the Scottish Kilmagadwood Bronze Age Urns. The Chairman thanked the Users for their continued stewardship of our Hall, and the Committee for their work throughout the year.
Re-election of Committee Members – all will remain except  Alex Nicol who is stepping down.

The Hall has a new email – portmoakvillagehall@gmail.com. 

Portmoak Village Hall’s Constitution – The original constitution from 1937 is out of date and will be updated to reflect the operation of the Hall as is required now. A new version will be written in the coming months and brought before the committee and trustees for approval.
Treasurer Ronnie Loftus presented the financial report for the year 2015/16. He had no additional comments to make as there were no significant changes between this and the previous year. Noted were the Ceilidh income of £782.90, and the contributions to the Hall by users and friends. We received donations from:
· The Strang-Steele’s for the use of chairs on two occasions - £25 + £20
· Ladies Badminton - £20
· Jane Drysdale - £10
· Bishopshire Horticultural Society - £775 (mentioned last AGM)
New hourly rates were proposed and accepted. A copy of the rates will be sent to all Users and will be in effect as of the 1st of January 2017.  If any groups are finding it difficult to cope with their payments please let us know and we’ll try to help.
Now that Dance Connect has left the Hall for its new premises in Kinross we have some gaps in the schedule which are open for use on Saturdays and Monday/Friday evenings. If you know of anyone who would like to hire the Hall during these times please get in touch with John Nicol. 
The only fundraiser we will offer in 2017 is the annual Ceilidh, which will be on the 13th of May. 
The condition of the building is pretty sound although a new heating system is expected to be needed before too much longer. There is a minor roof leak above the ladies toilet which will need repair. The Chairman will seek to find a tradesman to carry out the work.
The Hall’s Christmas decorating afternoon is Sunday Dec. ​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​4 2016 . All users and their families are welcomed to come and help out. We’ll meet at the Hall at 2pm as usual. 
Next year’s dates: 

User’s and Ceilidh Planning Thursday 30  March 2017 @ 7.30pm 

Ceilidh Saturday 13 May 2017
AGM Thursday 26 October 2017 @7:30pm
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